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HALL EXTENSION – CHANGES TO LINK SECTION 

We were appointed by Hampton School in 2022 to assess changes in activity noise arising 

from a proposed multi-purpose hall extension.  Our noise assessment is set out in report 

13494/1C dated 17 November 2022.   

Our report concluded that there would be relatively little change in breakout levels at the 

nearest residences from the proposed development, with breakout noise varying by 

approximately +/- 1 dB(A).  A change of 1 dB(A) is unlikely to be perceptible and therefore 

the proposed development is likely to have a minimal noise impact on surrounding 

residents. 

We understand that the minor changes have been proposed to the link section and escape 

stair between the existing building and proposed hall extension.  The revised ground floor 

plan is shown in Figure 1, with the link section clouded. 

 

Figure 1 – Proposed ground floor plan showing revised link section 
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There are no significant changes to proposals for the hall extension, reception classroom or 

kindergarten.  We therefore do not expect any significant change to proposed activity noise 

levels.  The proposed change to the link section therefore would not result in increased 

noise impact to neighbouring properties. 
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Disclaimer 

This memorandum was completed by Adrian James Acoustics Ltd. on the basis of a defined programme of work 

and terms and conditions agreed with the Client.  The memorandum has been prepared with all reasonable skill, 

care, and diligence within the terms of the Contract with the Client and taking into account the project objectives, 

the agreed scope of works, prevailing site conditions and the degree of manpower and resources allocated to 

the project.  Recommendations in this memorandum are for acoustic purposes only, and it is the responsibility 

of the Project Manager or Architect to ensure that all other requirements are met including (but not limited to) 

structure, fire, and Building Controls. 

Adrian James Acoustics Ltd accepts no responsibility, following the issue of the memorandum, for any matters 

arising outside the agreed scope of the works. 

Any surveys were conducted, and this memorandum has been prepared, for the private and confidential use of 

the client only and cannot be reproduced in whole or in part, or relied upon by any third party for any use 

whatsoever, without the express written authorisation of Adrian James Acoustics Ltd.  If any third party 

whatsoever comes into possession of this memorandum, they rely on it at their own risk and Adrian James 

Acoustics Ltd. accepts no duty or responsibility (including in negligence) to any such third party. 

Unless specifically assigned or transferred within the terms of the agreement, Adrian James Acoustics Ltd. retains 

all copyright and other intellectual property rights, on and over the memorandum and its contents. 
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